Gwernyfed Community Council
Minutes of Meeting held on 5th July 2016
Felindre Village Hall, Felindre
Community Councillors Present
Mr Andy Jones (Chair)


Mrs Margaret David 


Mrs Cheryl Hyde

Mr David Edlin

Mr Eric Hoole 


Cllr Geraint Hopkins

Mr Derek Price

In Attendance
Mrs Rachel Jones (Clerk)

1
Opening Comments 
AJ welcomed everyone to the meeting, including Jackie Hattingh who had come to observe the meeting as a prospective member of the Community Council
2
Declarations of Interest
There were no declarations of interest
3
Apologies

Mr Grahame Day and Mr Ray Jeffries
4
Minutes of the meeting held on 7th June 2016
Accuracy

The minutes were accepted as accurate and were signed by AJ

Matters Arising
I
Item 5I
AJ reported that the County Council had resolved that major decisions on the schools would first be discussed by full Council prior to a decision by the Cabinet.  The Action Group from the school had met to discuss what to do next.  It was felt important that as the consultation period has closed that communication with the County Council, particularly the Cabinet members should continue to keep the pressure on.  AJ requested the approval of the Community Council to pursue correspondence with the Cabinet over the length of time that the decision making process is taking and the effect the resulting uncertainty is having on the local primary and secondary schools.  This was proposed by CH and seconded by DP.  
Action: AJ to write to Cabinet members

II
Item 5II
It was noted that the bollards have been installed on the pitch leading to Dan y Bryn in Glasbury.
III
Item 5III
EH had not yet heard from the Brecknock Play Network; he will follow this up

Action: EH to contact Brecknock Play Network.
IV
Item 5IV
There was still no response regarding the drainage issue near Aberllynfi House.  The Clerk will follow this up again.  It was also reported that there was a pooling of water on the highway adjacent to The Barn pub and it was agreed that this also be raised with the local authority.
Action: Clerk to contact PCC regarding the two issues
V
Item 5VI
GH reported that the planning department were still trying to establish the ownership of the land where the large pit had been dug.  Until this information was received from Land Registry, they could not proceed with any action.  It was agreed that the Planning Officer should be contacted to stress the need for action on this issue as it was unlawful development.
Action: Clerk to contact Tom Goodman, Planning Officer, PCC

VI
Item 5IX
AJ confirmed he had contacted the PCSO in relation to the parking issue in Felindre.
VII
Item 7(iv)
CH had drafted a letter on the matter of the changes to household recycling.  She also reported that several items of recyclable waste had been left in her mother’s recycling bin that could have been taken.  DP also reported that their red recycling bin had been completely refused on the basis of a small amount of plastic film.  The contents of the letter were agreed.  GH also agreed to contact the waste department regarding conflicting messages that had been received regarding what was recyclable and the items that were being left behind.
Action: CH to send the letter on behalf of the Community Council

GH to contact the local authority

VIII
Item 10(i)
The Clerk confirmed that the donations had been sent to St Peters Church Hall and Felindre Village Hall.
IX
Item 10(ii)
The Clerk confirmed the payment to PAVO had been sent.
X
Item 10(iii)
AJ confirmed he had contact New Millennium over the website.  Nic Carter-Jones confirmed that he would be happy for the members of the Community Council to take over the editing and design of the website, but that this wouldn’t affect the cost, as this covered the web hosting.  He would also provide any training required.
XI
Item 10(v)
Correspondence had been received from John Fitzgerald, on behalf of Glasbury Arts, thanking the Community Council for the generous donation.

XII
Item 10(vi)
The Clerk confirmed that the audit paperwork had been returned.
XIII
AOB
The Clerk confirmed that James Protheroe had been contacted.
5
Planning Matters

16/13655/FUL – Alterations, refurbishment and extension to existing dwelling to provide 3 bedrooms – Pentrecoch, Tregoyd, Brecon, LD3 0SP
GH took no part in the discussion on this application.  There were no observations on the application

6
Literature & Information Received
(i)
Powys Archives Newsletter

This item was received and again it was noted how interesting this newsletter is. 
7
County Councillors Report
GH had nothing further to report.  Several items had been forwarded by e-mail previously.
8
Items for the Brecon & Radnor Express

It was agreed that the letter discussed under item 4VII would form the article for this month.
9
Website

A general discussion took place regarding what items could usefully be added to the website, whilst keeping it as an information point for the work of the Community Council.  There was also a general discussion on the benefit of having a Facebook page.  The Clerk undertook to research other Community and Town Councils websites and come back to the next meeting with some suggestions.

Action: Clerk to research other websites and distribute links prior to the next meeting.
10
Felindre Residents’ Concerns

Concerns had been received from a resident regarding dog fouling and the possible erosion of the highway in Felindre.  MD undertook to speak with the resident to try to gain more information regarding the highways issue.  The Clerk will respond regarding the dog fouling.

Action: MD to discuss the highways issue

Clerk to write regarding the dog fouling
11
Financial Matters
(i)
Penyrheol Chapel

Following their request for financial support, the accounts had been received from the Chapel.  A donation of £250 was proposed by DP, seconded by CH and agreed by all
Action: Clerk to send cheque

(ii)
Brecon Advice Centre

A request for financial support had been received from the Advice Centre.  MD proposed a donation of £50, which was seconded by GH and agreed by all
Action: Clerk to send cheque

(iii)
Bank Account


The Clerk reported that she had received communication from NatWest regarding the authorised signatories.  It appeared that the paperwork that had been completed in 2014, including submission of personal data had been lost by the bank.  The Clerk suggested that once this matter was resolved, that the Community Council should move their accounts to a different institution.  This was agreed and CH recommended HSBC to provide a comparison to the information received from Santander.
Action: Clerk to ensure all paperwork is returned to NatWest 

Also request information from HSBC on an appropriate account.

(iv)
Clerks Salary

The payment of the Clerks salary of £200 was agreed.

12
Any Other Business
(i)
DP expressed his concern over the number of situations that had recently arisen of potentially unlawful development and unsatisfactory conditions (e.g. pooling of water on the highway) that were met by apparent indifference from the local authority.
(ii)
GH reported that he had received a document regarding the potential impact of the Brexit decision on the County Council that he would pass on.
Action: Clerk to distribute the document

(iii)
EH reported that the hedge between the drive to the High School and Gwernyfed Avenue was again overgrown.  GH had also been contacted about this and had raised the matter with the local depot who had passed the matter to the Schools Service as they felt it was their responsibility.

Action: Clerk to identify the correct department who has ownership for this hedge.
AJ thanked Jackie Hardingh for attending the meeting and that she would be contacted with the decision of the Community Council.  Following a discussion CH proposed that Jackie be invited to be a co-opted member of the Community Council and that the term will be until the next elections in 2017.  This was seconded by MD and agreed by all.  The Clerk was also asked to inform James Protheroe of this decision.
Action: Clerk to contact the two prospective Community Councillors with the decision.

Next Meeting – 2nd August 2016 at 7:30pm in St Peters Church Hall.
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